TOWN OF WEST NEWBURY
Water Department

TOWN OFFICE BUILDING
381 Main Street, West Newbury, MA 01985

MESSAGE FOR TOWN OF WEST NEWBURY WATER CUSTOMERS

BRAKE HILL WATER TANK REPAIRS

The Brake Hill Water Tank is in need of some interior repairs while it is still under
warrantee with the tank contractor. The water tank needs to be emptied during
the rehabilitation period. In order to do the repair work, the water department
needs to purchase water from the Town of Groveland. The repair work is
estimated to take three weeks to complete.

On Thursday February 2, 2023 we plan to isolate the Brake Hill Water Tank and
start purchasing water from the Town of Groveland. This will be a test run to
make sure everything is working properly that will last about four-hours. Once we
verify that the process is working properly, we will stop receiving water from the
Town of Groveland and put the Brake Hill Water Tank back in service.

During that process you may experience periods of discolored water from time to
time like you do when we flush hydrants semi-annually. Please check to see if the
water is running clear before doing laundry.

The repair work is temperature dependent so once the tank contractor looks at
the extended forecast, they will give us a date to start draining the water tank to
make the repairs. We will give notice to the water customers as soon as we are
notified when the contractor will start the work. We anticipate the repairs
starting within two or three weeks.

The Water Department appreciates your cooperation during this period.

Thank you,
West Newbury Water Department, (978)363-1100 X127



